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MINUTES

Special Meeting of the Board of Commissioners
Conducted Virtually Through Zoom Link
Thursday, July 2, 2020 5:30 p.m.
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.
Commissioners Present: A Olson, C Mathes, K Hansen, D Way
Commissioners Absent:  J McNett
Staff Present:  Executive Director M Everton
Agenda Topics:
1.  City Discussions Update/Follow-Ups

ED reported that he and Comm McNett met virtually with the Mayor and Marc Estvold last week.  A preliminary floor design from ARC was reviewed, incorporating a roughly 90,000 SF design concept, costed at roughly $63M.  This design included all requested elements—two pools, gym, exercise rooms, community spaces, Boys & Girls Club, dance studio.  This provides a foundation to determine which spaces/areas are retained moving forward.  The next step is outreach to major donors for feedback and to determine how we move forward.  As such, a follow-up meeting will be held next week to that purpose.  We will report back at the next regular meeting.

2.  Cash Flow Analysis

ED reported on projected cash flow, through March 2021.  The current view is an ending cash number next March of roughly $239K.  Revenue is estimated using discounted individual revenue line items, based on Phase 1.5 assumptions.  Aquatic and fitness user fees are estimated to drop 75%; TAC 50%, Masters 10%; home rentals remaining stable; all other revenue line items discounted 100%.  Total revenue reduction estimated at roughly 72%.  Projected expenses assume payroll costs dropping 25-30%; utilities returning to near-normal; maintenance and repairs minimized to the extent possible.  Total expense reduction estimated at roughly 25%.  We will continue to monitor revenue and expense trends through July and adjust accordingly.
The commissioners requested that we reach out to Enduris re:  2020-21 insurance premiums and report back at the next meeting.

3.  COVID Response Update

ED reported on restart and COVID response.  All required protocols have been addressed.  The restart and reservations system are operating smoothly.  Volumes are relatively heavy in the mornings, tailing off in the afternoons.  No complaints have been received on operating hours—we will maintain through the duration of Phase 1.5.  Commissioners suggested that a video be constructed illustrating a typical patron visit and that we continue to reassure patrons that all steps are being taken in ensure their safety.  Other items discussed:

A) Two of the insurance providers have notified us that they will not reimburse for virtual patron visits, moving forward.  Over the next two weeks, we will identify numbers involved—patrons and lost revenue—and determine whether Advantage members should be moved to private pay for those insurance companies unwilling to reimburse. 

B) Phase 3 and Phase 4 maximum allowable usage figures were calculated, based on available square footage and activity within that space.  With a move to Phase 3, we will be able to expand our program offerings and the number of patrons we can accommodate.  While not back to full capacity, our revenue streams and cash flow will improve.

C) AHS Girls swim season faces a host of challenges, based on latest WIAA directives.  It appears that the county would need to move to Phase 3 for the team to hold practices.  If any team member becomes ill with the virus, the entire team would need to quarantine, perhaps multiple times over the course of the season.  How such quarantines would affect meets is unclear.  We have assured the district that we will accommodate the team weekdays from 3:00-4:30 with all six lanes.  We will likely face restrictions in Phase 3 on the number of swimmers per lane—we are assuming three—which would mean that team size would need to be limited.  We would seek to sign a contract in August.  We will continue to monitor and report back.
MOTION: A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 6:45 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  
The next regular Commission meeting is scheduled for Thursday, July 16 at 5:30 p.m. It will be scheduled virtually via Zoom.  
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